
UTSA Faculty Senate Newsletter 

Consent Agenda 
• Approval of Minutes - October 13, 2022, Faculty Senate Meeting
• Approval of Graduate Council in Graduate Programs

o New Concentration in Biochemistry for PhD in Chemistry
o New Concentration in Learning, Motivation, and Development for MA in

Applied Educational Psychology
o New Concentration in Program Evaluation and Applied Research for MA in

Applied Educational Psychology
o Proposal for Graduate Certificate in Foundations of Learning, Design, and

Technology

ALL ITEMS APPROVED 

CHAIR'S REPORT: Rene Zenteno

• Dr. Zenteno recently attended a University Leadership Council meeting where 
President Eighmy discussed the UTSA Strategic Plan refresh. UT System requires all UT 
System institutions to review their strategic plans. The president will lead the effort 
with each Dean leading the charge in the colleges. The process will begin this semester 
and continue into Spring 2023. The president will host a town hall where he will 
announce the process for the Strategic Plan refresh.

• UT System Executive Vice Chancellor, Dr. Archie Holmes was asked to testify on behalf 

of UT System at a hearing regarding tenure at the Senate Higher Education committee 

on Friday, November 18, 2022.
• Dr. Zenteno met with the provost and discussed merit increases, the need for recent 

historical data, and the news that the university will have a merit increase this year. 
Regarding questions from the last Senate meeting on how the COVID statements are 
being used on faculty evaluations, the provost will discuss with Dr. Heather Shipley 
and will report back at the December Senate meeting.










